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1
Introduction  
1.1
The Council subscribes to HouseMark which provides a benchmarking service for almost 900 social housing providers across the UK. To make an assessment of both our performance and cost-effectiveness, HouseMark uses detailed data on our operating costs across all landlord functions (housing management, major repairs, day-to-day repairs, supported housing, management of empty properties etc) and then compares or ‘benchmarks’ our results with a range of other social housing providers.  
1.2
Benchmarking is a powerful tool because it can be used to understand current levels of performance and costs and can be used to improve the quality and value-for-money of services delivered to tenants.
1.3
It should be stressed, however, that whilst benchmarking is useful to councils; it is essentially a ‘can opener’ when used for comparing cost data. There may be perfectly valid reasons why similar authorities have differing costs. For example, an authority may choose to prioritise spending in improving its housing stock over the management of void properties.     

2 
Benchmarking results for 2009/10 
2.1
HouseMark has compared our operating costs and performance in 2009/10 to a group of thirty local authorities across the country which are broadly similar to Kettering and which have chosen to retain their housing stock. 
2.2
The benchmarking results highlight a number of areas where we are performing well in comparison to other authorities:

· Our performance in meeting the decent homes standard is excellent

· The cost of managing our capital programme is low 

· Our record on providing council homes that are energy efficient is excellent 
· Our performance in managing rent arrears is excellent 

· Our performance in gas servicing is excellent 

· Our staff turnover is low 

2.3 
There are also a number of activities where the cost per dwelling appears to be higher than for comparable local authorities. These areas include:

· Responsive repairs and voids management

· Some central overheads 

· Management of anti-social behaviour 

· Resident involvement

2.5
Similarly, there are several areas where performance appears to be lower than for similar councils. For instance: 

· The average number of days to complete a repair is relatively high.
· The number of emergency and urgent repairs as a percentage of all repairs is high.  
· The average number of days to re-let empty properties is high although our performance in this area has been improving since 2008/09. 
3
Next Steps


3.1
An officer project group is currently analysing the results from the benchmarking exercise in order to better understand the reasons behind our costs and performance and the scope for performance improvements and/or cost reductions.  

3.2
During the autumn, we will work closely with the Tenants Forum Monitoring Group to devise and implement a project plan ways to drive forward efficiencies in the Council’s housing management and maintenance function.  The Tenants Forum will be updated on progress through regular reports  

Charlotte Smith
July 2011



At the last Tenants Forum, members requested information on the performance of our Housing service compared with other local authorities.  This report summarises our results by highlighting areas of good performance and value for money and areas where we need to focus on improvement.  
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